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CANADA-U .S . TRADE COMMISSION RECEIVES

LOBSTER PANEI. REPOR T

International Trade Minister John C . Crosbie and United
States Trade Representative Carla A . Hills announced that a
dispute settlement panel established under the Canada-U .S . Free

Trade Agreement (FTA) to consider U .S . federal lobster size
requirements today delivered its final report .

The panel found that U .S . rules setting the minimum size of
Canadian and U .S . lobsters marketed in U .S . foreign and
interstate commerce did not amount to a restriction on
importation under the FTA .

The report was delivered to the Canada-United States Trade
Commission, whose principal representatives are Ambassador Hills
and Minister Crosbie . The Commission has agreed to consider the
report over the next 90 days .

During the 90-day period, the Commission will seek to reach
a mutually advantageous resolution of issues concerning trade in
lobster, based on consultations with interested parties ,
including the states, provinces, and the two lobster industries .

Minister Crosbie and Ambassador Hills both expressed the
hope that over the next few months Canada and the U .S . will be
able to solve remaining differences in a way that will be
satisfactory to both sides .

The FTA sets aside at least 30 days for the Commission to
review panel reports . The Commission agreed to a 90-day
consultation period in light of the complicated nature of the
issues to be resolved .

The mandate of the Canada-U .S . Trade Commission is to
supervise the implementation of the FTA, resolve disputes, and
ensure the evolution of the Agreement in the mutual interest of
both countries .
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